
August 11, 1982 

 The Mt. Joy Township Supervisors held their regular monthly meeting on 

Wednesday, August 11, 1982 at 7:30 p.m. at the township municipal building on Hoffman 

Home Road.  All members were present.   

 The minutes were approved by motion of Glenn Snyder, 2
nd

 by Harry Hilbert, 

carried.  

 The treasurer’s report and bills to be paid were approved by motion of Jim Neth, 2
nd

 

by Snyder, carried.   

 The Isacc Stoltzfus plans were not approved.  The plans were not approved because 

there would be two dwellings and only one well and one septic system on this property.  

Supervisors could  not approve these plans until they are corrected as described by the 

County Planner.  Snyder made a motion to send a letter to Mr. Stoltzfus explaining what 

has to be done for these plans to be approved.  This motion was 2
nd

 by Neth, carried.  

Secretary to send letter to Mr. Stoltzfus.   

 Long Road - Hilbert talked to R. Wolfe and he said road closed since 1938 by Mr. 

King.  It was decided to leave as is. Road is still on record as there is no evidence that it 

was officially closed.   

 Clapsaddle Road - Supervisors promised to work on this road in the near future.   

 Group Insurance - Supervisors to check into this and see what other townships are 

doing about their insurance.   

 Hilbert had a complaint about Bill Murren gaining access to King Road from his 

fields.  He is going in and out any place he feels like it and therefore his vehicles are 

tearing up the road.   

 Adams County National Bank - letter was read from bank stating they will start 

charging $3.00 if a balance of less than $100.00 was kept in a checking account.  But if you 

have a savings account with a balance of more than $500.00 and one or more certificates of 

deposit of $1,000.00 or more you need not pay the $3.00.  The Township has both, so we 

will not be assessed the $3.00.   

 Check received from LHMA for $5,288.44 for its share of the engineering costs for 

a sewer in the Lake Heritage Area.   

 Cumberland Township - would like Mt. Joy to share in the compensation insurance 

for Barlow Fire Company.  We owe them $630.54.  Letter read from Barlow Fire Chief 

stating the actual number of fire calls during 1981 in the Mt. Joy Township area.  This 

action was tabled for the time being until more information is accumulated on this subject.  

 Oil Truck came today until it rained too much. (Patterson Road) 

 Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:50 p.m. by Neth, 2
nd

 by Snyder, carried.   

 Next meeting on Wednesday September 8, 1982.   

 Submitted by Barbara J. Snyder, secretary.   


